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                      *Club Meetings June - September, Held At The Club's Flying Site 
Flying Site:  1 mile East of SR 37 on Wylie Road, Bloomington, IN 

Website:     http://www.monroecountyrcclub.org 
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President:           Mark Sexton        812-327-6012      cudaman321@sbcglobal.net 
VP/Treasurer:   Rick Hill              812-336-1746      hill2@indiana.edu 
Secretary:           Jeff Snodgrass     317-370-4343      jmsnodgrass58@att.net 
Newsletter:         Brian Elliott        765-346-1123       n9jpx09@yahoo.com 

    The May club meeting was cancelled due to the plague so 
there are no notes other than there has been no news on the 
annual bulk fuel order or the club apparel order. I did get 
information from VP Rick Hill that past club member Gary 
Sweeney has rejoined the club. Welcome back Gary!  
The plan for the June 10th club meeting is to hold it outdoors at 
the club field practicing social distancing & weather permitting.        

 

Interesting Bits…     
     I got my catfish fix again on May 15th at the Gosport Diner. 
I’m glad to see they are back open! The Tomato Pie Pizza Joint 
in Paragon is open for carry out and The Cozy Table in 
Bloomington is also open for carry out. Remember to support 
our sponsors! By the time you read this many will be open for 
limited indoor operation again. 
 
    Thanks to club secretary Jeff Snodgrass for assisting me with 
the programming on my new AR637T Spektrum receiver! It 
required a transmitter firmware upgrade & quite a bit of study in 
the manual that came with the receiver. There are several you 
tube videos available from the Horizon Hobby website that help 
also. Look in the tech support section. 
  
    Here’s Bill Van 
Harz at Nebo 
Memorial R/C 
Field in 
Martinsville on a 
hot & sweaty May 
16th after the 
maiden flight of his 
new airplane. Bill’s 
gonna make a few 
adjustments but it’s 
a keeper. 
Congratulations 
Bill! 
 
    Tim Porter sent 
me  a picture of the 
pylon racing 
results from last 
year. Several 
Monroe County  
R/C Club members 
are listed. The 
caption could be 
“Local Boys Done 
Good”. 
Thanks Tim! 

Tim Sparks will be looking for some help during the pylon races 
scheduled at the club field on June 13th.  Sparky is preparing an 
article for this newsletter to recruit volunteers to staff the event. 

Welcome race fans!  
By Tim Sparks 

 

    It's been a bit soggy at the field but there has been a fair amount of 
flying going on regardless of the soft ground.  
    You might have noticed we have put the pylons up in preparation of 
the first Indiana Club 40 pylon race of the year, it will be held at our 
field on Saturday June 13th. We need you to come race with us! Its easy 
and if you catch one of the racers at the field he will explain our 
equipment and can coach you flying the race course, our planes are easy 
enough to fly, and any sport pilot can handle the planes. Getting fast on 
the course is the trick! Even if you don’t have a regulation race plane 
we will help you practice the course. 
    One thing we always need is  volunteer helpers. We need as many as 
we can get. Seven or more volunteers would be ideal. No experience is 
needed, we provide OJT,  and you will see first hand how much fun 
racing can be. 
I’ll have more information at the club meeting next week but in the 
meantime don’t hesitate to contact me with your questions. 

Sparky 
 

You can call Tim at 812-325-3021 or email him at 
timsparks35@gmail.com. 

 



 

    Thanks to Kevin Nuetzman for passing along the link to the 
story of a Spitfire Pilot during WWII. If you didn’t get the 
email, search this link  American Spitfire Pilot in WWII. It 
was a good story. 
 
    Jasper Kozacek had a good maiden flight with his Eflite T-28 
at the club field on May 23rd. Congratulations Jasper! 
 
    My new Airtractor flies very scale-like & looks like the real 
thing doing it. Just don’t expect it to come out of a negative 
snap with the nose up but that’s OK, I don’t believe the full 
scale Airtractors do many negative snaps anyway. The flaps 
function well & the lights are impressive on a late evening 
flight at Nebo but I have no plans to try it in the dark. 

Ted Backs sent me this picture of a multi-leaf clover he found 
at the club field. Ted said he would hike to have found it a week 
earlier before his airplane ended up in a tree. You count the 
leaves. Looks like five to me. Is that better than four? 
Thanks Ted! Good find… 

 

Event Calendar 2020 
 

June 10  Monthly Club Meeting   (at the field) 
 

June 13 Pylon Racing  (Club Field) 
 

June 13  Indy R/C Floaty Plane Fly-In (IRCM Field) 
 

June 20 Lake Edgewood Float-Fly / Fish Fry (Jeff’s Dock) 
 

June 26 ?? The Warehouse Intro to R/C  (Club Field) 
 

July 8  Monthly Club Meeting 
 

July 11 4-Stroke Event   (Club Field) 
 

July 11  Indy R/C Anything R/C Fly-In (IRCM Field) 
 

August 2    Club Picnic  (Club Field) 
 

August 9    “Nothin But Cubs”     (Club Field) 
 

August 12  Monthly Club Meeting 
 

August 22  Pylon Racing    (Club Field) 
 

August 29 Indy R/C Toys For Tots Fly-In (IRCM Field) 
 

September 13  Big Bird Fly-In    (Club Field) 
 

October 3  Indy R/C Electric Fly-In & Swap Meet 
 

December 9  Annual Club Christmas Dinner / Meeting 

Don’t forget to support our sponsors! 
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